
 
 

 

 

 

 

TO:  EXECUTIVE OFFICERS – STATE BOARDS OF PHARMACY 
FROM: Lemrey “Al” Carter, Executive Director/Secretary  
DATE:  November 21, 2024  
RE: USP Seeks Comments on Stimuli Articles Addressing Compounding 
____________________________________________________________________________ 

United States Pharmacopeia (USP) is seeking feedback on two pharmaceutical compounding stimuli 
articles published in Pharmacopeial Forum – 50(6). These articles offer preliminary insights into 
potential informational chapters that the USP Compounding Expert Committee may consider 
developing in the future. They can be found at the links below: 

• “Formulation Development Reference Document for Pharmaceutical Compounding” 

• “Stability Reference Document for Pharmaceutical Compounding” 

A free USP Access Point account is required to view each article. Comments will be accepted until 
January 31, 2025. 

cc:  NABP Executive Committee 

 
 

https://online.uspnf.com/uspnf/document/2_GUID-54B71693-F6F1-4ABB-BD85-12D638D947C4_10101_en-US?source=Search%20Results&highlight=%2A
https://online.uspnf.com/uspnf/document/2_GUID-3B136D49-D7C0-49CF-B3CD-75BAD5B41BA9_10101_en-US?source=Search%20Results&highlight=%2A
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